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MEDIA ADVISORY - 4 April 2002
Province of BC Challenges Federal Authority on Environmental Assessments

VICTORIA - On 9 and 10 April, at Mary Winspear Community Centre, 2243 Beacon Avenue, Sidney, BC, commencing 10:00 a.m., the federal Joint Review Panel (National Energy Board & Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency) for the Georgia Strait Crossing (GSX) natural gas pipeline project will hold an oral hearing.

There, legal counsel to the Province of BC is expected to argue that the Panel has no authority to review emissions from the end use of the gas that would be transported in the GSX pipeline. BC claims that because the gas would be burned in provincially regulated gas plants (or under other provincially governed circumstances), the federal government would infringe provincial jurisdiction by assessing the emissions.

This constitutional argument strikes at the heart of the federal government’s ability to make meaningful environmental assessments under the Canadian Environmental Assessment Act (CEAA). If the province succeeds in erecting a barrier to environmental assessments along jurisdictional lines, it could severely limit the federal capacity to carry out meaningful assessments, since many activities resulting in air emissions are regulated by the provinces.

In effect, BC argues the Panel should assess GSX as if it were an empty tube of steel, ignoring the fact that it would transport some 2.7 million cubic metres of natural gas per day to Vancouver Island, and that the inevitable product of burning that gas would be the release of some 1.8 million metric tonnes of carbon dioxide per year into the atmosphere. GSX and the gas-fired electricity plants that it would fuel would increase greenhouse gas emissions for the whole of BC by about 2.8 percent.

These gas plants (the existing 240 MW Island Cogeneration Project in Campbell River (owned by Calpine) and a 260 MW power plant proposed for Duke Point, near Nanaimo) are part of BC Hydro’s strategy to meet most new electricity demand in BC by generation in combined cycle gas turbines. By 2007, BC Hydro plans to build a further, 640 MW power plant, also on Vancouver Island. This would require a doubling in the initial flow rate in GSX.

GSX Concerned Citizens Coalition will attend the hearing and make legal arguments against BC’s position, which the Coalition regards as an attack on the integrity of environmental assessments in BC and in Canada and an attack on the public interest. David Suzuki Foundation, SPEC and BC Public Interest Advocacy Centre are also expected to oppose the Province. An unfavourable ruling from the Panel on end use will likely result in a court challenge. The matter could eventually go to the Supreme Court of Canada.

For more information on GSX Concerned Citizens Coalition contact Tom Hackney at (250) 381-4463 or Arthur Caldicott at (250 743-5551. For more information on the oral hearing of the NEB-CEAA Joint Review Panel, contact the NEB at 1(800) 899-1265 or (403) 299-3927.
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